
38/2018
MINUTES OF THE MEETING    
OF RAWCLIFFE PARISH COUNCIL                             
WHICH TOOK PLACE ON WEDNESDAY 27th JUNE  2018 
IN THE GOSPEL HALL, THE GREEN, RAWCLIFFE
At 7.00pm
                       Present:
 
Councillor A. Handley – In the Chair


Councillor J. Taylor



Councillor S. Harris


Councillor T. Thwaite


Councillor S. Wade
                       In Attendance
Mrs. P.A. Sykes (Clerk)


8 Visitors.


Ward Councillor C. Fox



Ward Councillor J. Barrett

153
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not be minuted.
Apologies were received from Councillor. B. Clark.

RESOLVED – that this apology is accepted.
     154
TO CONFIRM MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Minutes of the meeting of Rawcliffe Parish Council held on 23rd May, 2018 were circulated, read and signed as a true copy.

RESOLVED – proposed and seconded that the above minutes were circulated, read, and signed as a true copy.
155
TO RECORD DECLARATION OF INTEREST


In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Rawcliffe Parish Council on 27th June 2012 and amended on 26th September 2012 any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.
The Chairman closed the meeting
156
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

David Hare has been invited to the meeting following his email to the Parish Council expressing his concerns about community amenities:
Bus Services – Rawcliffe Parish Council has tried many times to keep a regular bus service to serve Rawcliffe Bridge.  Suggestions have been made to the bus companies and East Riding but have been completely ignored.
Play Area – A committee was formed by interested residents to try and secure a well equipped play area for Rawcliffe.  Rawcliffe Parish had no part in this work and awarded a grant of £5,000 towards the overall cost of the project.  The Committee secured funding from various areas and with the help of ERYC were able to acquire, through hard work, the play area as it is now.
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Once this work was complete, the Committee disbanded and the future costs of maintenance on the Play area has now become the remit of Rawcliffe Parish Council.  Before the committee disbanded a meeting was called at Rawcliffe Bridge to progress the update of their present play area.  No one appeared to form a committee.  Chairman stated that she would try and find members of the Committee and ask them if they would be willing to try to form a committee in Rawcliffe Bridge in the hope of acquiring a new play park.

Ward Councillor Fox outlined the way funding should be sought. 


Facility for Scouts – This worthwhile organisation would like proper premises which could be used as a community building.  The Chairman pointed out that this is the kind of project the Windfarm Grants could cover and suggested that this organisation should apply to the Windfarm for funding.


Police presence – The Parish Council are aware that a greater police presence would be appreciated but also understand the position the Police Force find themselves with a lack of Police.  Rawcliffe Parish Council have asked on many occasions for a greater police presence, especially concerning traffic matters.


Grass Cutting on the Playing Field at Rawcliffe Bridge – This is the remit of ERYC and is paid for by Rawcliffe Parish Council.  It has been noted that the grass cuttings are left on the field.

Cycle Lanes – it was pointed out that these are in no way the responsibility of the Parish Council nor did the Parish Council have to fund these lanes.  ERYC knew that the Parish Council did not want the cycle lanes but ERYC stated that if the path from the motorway bridge to Stocks Drive in Rawcliffe Bridge was to be refurbished, the cycle lanes would come as part of the package.  It was agreed that these differ in width throughout the Parish and are far from safe.


Drainage on Rawcliffe Bridge Playing Field – A quotation has been received for this work and a member of the public has placed a bid with the Windfarm to try and raise half the amount and the Parish Council are to grant £5,000 towards the work, which, it is hoped will be completed by the start of the 2018/19 football season.

 3 Residents of Bell Lane

Bus Shelter – Although the siting of a bus shelter was discussed and approved by the Parish Council some time ago, after consulting with the 3 residents closest to the preferred site it was decided that their objections should be respected and Rawcliffe Parish Council would not go ahead with this shelter.  It was noted at the time that there are other bus stops within the Parish which would benefit more from a shelter. A heated discussion took place with the promise that the matter would be discussed further by the Parish Council during their July Parish Council meeting.  There is a possibility that the Windfarm could be asked to finance this shelter.

Holly Tree outside the old Post Office – it was agreed that this bush is now increasing rapidly in size and a contractor is to be asked to trim the bush back for easier vision for drivers.  One other thought on this matter was raised from a resident to say that this bush does actually make drivers stop so they can have a better sight of road traffic.
The Chairman opened the meeting
157
TO RECEIVE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT


This item seems to serve no purpose and will not appear on future Agenda.
158
TO RECEIVE CLERK’S REPORT

Visionict Website – have asked if the Privacy Statement should be placed on the website.

ERYC Salt bin, Rawcliffe Bridge – is damaged beyond repair and will be replaced at a cost of £340 + VAT

Festival – a copy of the Insurance Documents has been made available for Steve Kealey.

Rawcliffe Village Hall - Minutes of the October 2017 and March 2018 Village Hall Committee have been received.
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Speed Indicator Devices – these have not been working and ERYC state that they are in the process of resolving the situation when these devices will be re-installed.  The 4 week hire charge will commence then.

Humberside Police – Community Speed Watch.  The Clerk contacted Humberside Police with a request to register an expression of interest.  No further information has been received.

159
TO CONSIDER AND ACT UPON CORRESPONDENCE IF NECESSARY

ERNLLCA Newsletter.

Broadband East Riding – introduce a better broadband subsidy voucher scheme.  Notices have been displayed on the Parish Notice Boards for information.
Davie Hare – writes to the Parish Council asking why Rawcliffe Bridge seems to get very little for their Council Tax when Rawcliffe appears to receive so much more.  The points mentioned were the lack of busses, cost of taxis from and to Goole, and the difference in the equipment at the Rawcliffe Play Park and Rawcliffe Bridge Play Park. 
ERYC – Salt Bin at Rawcliffe bridge is damaged beyond repair.  A replacement would cost £340 + VAT
Snaith & Cowick Town Council – Civic Service is to take place on Sunday 22nd July in the Priory, Snaith.  Official invitations will be sent.  The Chairman and Guest of the Parish Council have been invited..
ERYC TRANSPORT – A summary of the latest changes to bus services notified to the Council by bus companies.  Councillor Handley is to speak to GoFar bus company on this matter.
ERYC Anti Social Behaviour – Land in the parish of Rawcliffe.  Public Spaces Protection Order 2016.

ERYC – Invitation to send a representative of Rawcliffe Parish Council to the official launch and opening of the 53rd Wildlife Photographer of the Year Exhibition at the Treasure House, Beverley Thursday 12th July 2018.  
ERYC Community Led Affordable Housing (Planning) -  Free Event to learn more about this initiative to take place at Eastrington Village Hall on Saturday 7th July 2018 10am to 12.30pm.
Village Hall Committee -  Minutes of the October 2017 and March 2018 Village Hall Meetings have been received.  The Agenda for these meetings were received a day late by members.
Humberside Police – advertise a vacancy for an independent co-opted member of the Humberside Police and Crime Panel.

160
TO CONSIDER AND APPROVE APPLICATIONS FOR MEMORIAL IN RAWCLIFFE CEMETERY

There are 4 concrete strips either side of the central path stretching half way down the new extension.

Due to a leak underground the water supply to the Cemetery has been cut off for the time being. 

Yorkshire Water have been informed and they have given three names of companies that may detect the leak and carry out underground pipework.  We have a local contractor who stated that he would be willing to carry out this work. 3 quotations will be required.  The Clerk has been instructed to contact out contractor to commence investigations.

There is a bush on grave space A2/25 in the name of Dennis Arthur Knowles 26th November 1992.  A bush has been planted on this grave and this bush is now a small tree.  The family of the late Clive Durrant have complained about the size of this tree and asked if it could be taken down because of the root formation.  The clerk has tried to find relatives of the deceased but with no success. Our contractor is to be instructed to remove this bush.
161 
TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS/PLANNING DECISION/INFORMATION

Notification has been received from Head of Planning and Development Management regarding New Permission in Principle Process.
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Application
18/01748/PLF
 - Erection of single storey extension to rear of 15 Ridding Lane, Rawcliffe.
18/01787/VAR – Removal of Condition 3 (Agricultural occupancy) of planning reference GR/1481 dated 20th January 1971.  Son Amar, Johnny Moor Long Lane, Rawcliffe Bridge.
RESOLVED – No objections were recorded for the two applications.  ERYC will be informed.

162
TO RECEIVE AN UP TO DATE REPORT ON THE PLAY N SK8 PARK  

a.  The monthly inspection of the play areas in Rawcliffe and Rawcliffe Bridge has been carried out and the report received by the Clerk.
b.  A weekly ‘walk through’ visual inspection has taken place for Insurance purposes.  

Adam Milner, Rural Valuation & Estates Surveyor – Contacted the Parish Council and asked if they were in favour of a resident forwarding an application for funding to help towards the drainage of the Playing Field at Rawcliffe Bridge.  The Clerk confirmed that the Parish Council were aware of this application and would perhaps look favourably towards giving a grant for the balance.
Formal approval has been received from ERYC for a 6 month rent abatement in respect of the field.  It has also been agreed that this year’s planned RPI rent increase will not be implemented.

It has been noted that an emergency repair was carried out to the skate ramp which was noticed through the weekly walk through.  It was stressed that although regulations are in place in the Standing Orders for such emergency work, the Clerk or Chairman must be notified before any work takes place.

163
TO RECEIVE FURTHER INFORMATION REGARDING THE CASUAL VACANCIES

Two residents have put their names forward to fill these vacancies.  The matter will be discussed during the closed part of the Agenda.
164
TO DISCUSS THE POSSIBILITY OF BICYCLE SECURITY IN THE PARISH



ERYC representative met with Councillor Wade and the Clerk to discuss the siting of the ‘toast rack’ type of bicycle station.  A shelter was also offered and at the time this was thought to be beneficial.  However, after advising the Vicar and PCC of the proposed works they objected stating that this will stop disabled visitors to Church and the siting of the stands would be better on the other side of the bus shelter.  


RESOLVED -  that because there is a salt bin and a waste bin at the other side of the shelter, the salt bin being sited there to salt the Church path during bad weather, the proposed siting to the left of the bus shelter would be most beneficial.  It was decided to decline the offer of a shelter because it would not fit in with the surrounding area.



ERYC are to be informed that the erection of the ‘toast rack’ bicycle stands can go ahead and the PCC will be informed of the decision of the Parish Council.
165
TO RECEIVE QUOTATIONS AND ANY INFORMATION NECESSARY REGARDING THE ERECTION OF PHYSICAL BARRIERS TO PARKING ON THE VILLAGE GREEN



ERYC Conservation – state that they have no objection to the proposal and would look into designs and decide what would be most appropriate.  Boundaries under 1m in height facing the highway do not need planning permission within a conservation area.


It was suggested that ERYC should carry out a Swept Path Analysis on the corner of the little Village Green which is constantly being run over.



Quotations are to be sought for metal bollards to be strategically placed around the Village Green which, it is hoped will stop drivers parking their vehicles on the Village Green.  ERYC state that this would be acceptable providing they are able to inspect the plan and design
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166
TO REVIEW THE EMERGENCY PLAN


Names of Parish Councillors are to be added to the revised Emergency Plan then the plan will be posted on the web site, lodged with ERYC and places in the two secure sites within the Parish.
167
TO FURTHER DISCUSS FACEBOOK


It has been noted that posts have appeared on the Parish Facebook after it was resolved at an earlier meeting that the Parish Facebook would be suspended with no further posts appearing.  Two councillors stated that they had placed links on Facebook in good faith.  This was discussed at length and members were reminded that there should be no more posts placed on this Facebook page until further notice.
168
TO RECEIVE A REPORT AND DISCUSS THE RENOVATIONS & RE-DESIGN AT ST. JAMES’ CHURCH, RAWCLIFFE 


Information has been received from Jane Hicks, Church Warden of St. James’ Church, Rawcliffe outlining works highlighted during the recent meeting with the current Diocesan Architect.  This will be discussed during the July meeting.


Mr. Chris Stephenson, Project Manager for the works proposed for St. James’ Church attended the meeting and gave an interesting presentation outlining the proposed works to the Church in the hope that this would enable the building to be used by the community which would involve all age groups.



The Chairman thanked Mr. Stephenson for his presentation which was most enlightening.
169
TO DISCUSS THE SPONSORING AND PLANTING OF TUBS IN THE VILLAGE & TO DECIDE ACTION TO BE TAKEN WITH THE DAMAGED TREE ON THE VILLAGE GREEN

A tree on Rawcliffe Village Green suffered damage during the recent high winds. Part of the fallen tree was causing a danger to the highway and a resident called the Police who in turn contacted ERYC Emergency Department who arrived to clear the highway.  The remainder of the damaged tree was trimmed and all debris removed from site.  A large piece of the tree is still remaining of the Green.  A decision was made to leave the stump to see if there is any life in it at the beginning of Spring.

It would appear that residents close to the flower tubs are watering the plants.  This matter could be discussed at a later meeting.


All present agreed that the grass cutting at the moment was greatly improved and satisfactory.

170
TO DISCUSS A NEW CREMATED REMAINS AREA WITHIN RAWCLIFFE CEMETERY


Members have agreed to go along to Goole Cemetery to view their cremated remains areas before making a final decision on the way forward in the new extension of the Cemetery.
171
TO REVIEW THE SUPPLY AND FIXING OF NEW VILLAGE NAME SIGNS


RESOLVED – Proposed and seconded that because of large projects to be completed in this financial year it was resolved that this project should be deferred until further notice.
172
TO DISCUSS THE FUTURE OF THE WAR MEMORIAL TRUST

This trust is not a charity so is not registered with the Charity Commission.  To date there are Trustees who meet once a year.  The balance at HSBC is £100+.  Members were asked whether or not it would be prudent to suggest that Rawcliffe Parish Council take over this responsibility.

Mr. Granville Scowcroft who is the Chairman of the War Memorial Trust was present and informed the meeting that in his opinion it would make sense for Rawcliffe Parish Council to adopt the War Memorial.  It was noted that Rawcliffe Parish Council have always financed any works to the War Memorial and the area surrounding it and the Parish Council purchased the Poppy Wreath for Remembrance Sunday.
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Rawcliffe Parish Council have applied to the Windfarm for a grant to renovate the War Memorial and order a 6ft. tall ‘Tommy’ for the area.


RESOLVED – proposed and seconded that Rawcliffe Parish Council take over the maintenance of the War Memorial with immediate effect and the Clerk will take steps to close the Bank Account and have any funds transferred to Rawcliffe Parish Council accounts.
173
TO DISCUSS STREET LIGHTING WITHIN THE PARISH

Charter Avenue Lighting – ERYC state that the 5 lamps on Charter Avenue are not now maintained by ERYC, the power source should not be paid for by ERYC although this will now be investigated.  If the Parish Council or any resident who find themselves with street lights which ERYC state are not on their maintenance list they may take up a Level 1 Service Level Agreement for the upkeep of such lights.  These will be at a cost of £65.20 per annum per light which includes the full maintenance plus the power.


All lamps 1974 and earlier are now under inspection and ERYC are expecting that more lamps will be taken off their list and offered to others under a Service Level Agreement.


RESOLVED  - that no action will be taken until later in the year when it would be obvious which lights are working.

  174
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL ON MEETINGS ATTENDED

& REPORTS FROM WARD MEMBERS

Manor Fields -  is close to becoming adopted.

Councillor Handley attended the Windfarm Board.

Councillor Harris attended the Village Hall Committee Meeting.  It was noted that because of the change of date of the Festival, there were several bookings which although booked earlier could not be honored.  This was thought to be because of a lack of communication.  Disabled access was discussed.


Councillor Fox brought to light the rumor which has been circulating in the Parish that Rawcliffe Bridge School is closing.  This rumor is not true and a meeting was called by the Head of both schools and parents were placated. 


There are 12 Dog Wardens in the area – detection is difficult but residents should be aware and inform the dog wardens when there is cause for concern.

Scouts from Snaith and Rawcliffe Bridge attended Councillor Fox’s Civic Service and played a part in the proceedings. 

£2,000 has been raised for Councillor Fox’s Charity which is to be shared between Prostate Cancer and MIND.

Councillor Fox would like the memorial in Rawcliffe Cemetery in memory of Rawcliffe Hall Patients to come to fruition.  It was stated that this matter will be discussed when the Parish Council has all 9 members.

Councillor Barret confirmed that the Dog Wardens will come out and take action if contacted.

Rawcliffe Neighborhood Watch needs a manager to progress.

Gofar busses cannot come in to serve the community unless other busses cease to run a service.

ERYC have promised to resurface High Street in the next financial year.

The proposed cycle path through to Goole is an ongoing project with the promise of progressing the matter by September 2018.

E-cycles are now available for purchase or rent.

Grass cutting in the area will take place every 10 days and it was noted that grass will not be picked up.

175
TO DISCUSS AND APPROVE FINANCIAL MATTERS
a.  Accounts for Approval                                                         Invoice Total                  Deductible VAT
AXA Insurance – Festival 
                                                          1,427.17
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Viking                                                                                                   97.86                                    6.98
Gospel Hall -  hire of room for meetings.                                            16.00

Visionict – hosting and support for 2017/18                                       150.00                                 25.00

Chronicle Publications Ltd., Vacancy 4 Councillors 
  + 60p underpayment                     181.44 + 60p                                182.04                                 30.24

Information Commissioner – Renewal of data controller.                 40.00

George Fillingham – Grass Cutting                                                2,733.33

Dean Nurse – Repairs to skate ramp. Weekly Inspections                 141.00

ERYC – Salt bin                                                                                  408.00                                 68.00

Payments made under powers specified in Section 4.1 Budgetary Control & Authority to Spend and included in the Financial Regulations (2014)
176
TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING


The next Parish Council meeting will take place on Wednesday 25th July 2018 at 7pm in the Gospel Hall.
177
ITEMS TO BE PLACED ON THE AGENDA FOR THE NEXT MEETING OF RAWCLIFFE  PARISH COUNCIL 

To further discuss the erection of a bus shelter at the bus stop outside Ellercourt Farm.  Possible funding request to Windfarm.
To discuss the 2018 Pumpkin Festival which is to take place the last weekend in October.
To discuss the Scarecrow and Pumpkin Festival which is to take place the last

To discuss the latest meeting concerning the Quinquennial Report for St. James’ Church, Rawcliffe and to decide on a plan of action.

To view the plans of The Cemetery and to decide upon a new Cremated Remains area.


To further discuss the location and maintenance of the flower tubs.
EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC FOR THE DURATION OF THIS AGENDA DUE TO THE CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS TO BE DISCUSSED
A letter of complaint has been received against a member of Rawcliffe Parish Council.  The Chairman gave the letter to the Councillor who read the letter.  A heated discussion then took place.

Unfortunately the Councillor in question left the meeting hastily before hearing the outcome of the discussion which was that the complaint was addressed, the Councillor concerned was given a chance to defend the accusation which she did.  The meeting continued with the Chairman reminding members present of the Code of Conduct and to be careful how they speak in public as sometimes a chance remark could be misinterpreted.  No further action will be taken in this instance.


TO RECEIVE FURTHER INFORMATION REGARDING THE CASUAL VACANCIES


Two residents have put their names forward to fill these vacancies. Letters detailing the interest of both parties were read out and an in depth discussion took place.
RESOLVED – Proposed and seconded that Mrs. Sarah Hardcastle should be appointed as Parish Councillor.

Proposed and seconded that the 2nd candidate should be told that on this occasion his application was not successful but to be asked to carry on attending Parish Council meetings as his knowledge of the Parish is invaluable. 
178
TO DISCUSS, APPROVE AND ACCEPT STAFF SALARY
Staff Salary – June £618.83
RESOLVED – that staff salary, as presented, should be paid.
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179      TO DISCUSS THE CLERKS HOURS AND ANY OVERTIME WORKED
The Clerk has requested to be paid for a further 4hours per week.  It has been noted that the 14.5 hours paid does not now cover the hours worked by the Clerk.
RESOLVED – proposed and seconded that the Clerk be paid for an extra 4 hours per week and when necessary to be paid overtime at the hourly rate at the time.

180    
TO APPROVE PAYMENTS TO INLAND REVENUE

RESOLVED -  that HMRC commitments are paid per the report submitted to Council 
Inland Revenue  £100.50
RESOLVED -  this payment is made.
181     TO CONFIRM PAYMENTS TO NEST PENSION
It was noted that no payments to the Pension Scheme have been taken by NEST.  Mr. David McKenna, who as Chairman of the Personnel Committee administered the Pension Scheme has passed all documentation back to the Personnel Committee.  The Clerk has contacted NEST Pensions for further information and instructions to allow this scheme to progress.
 182
TO ACCEPT AND APPROVE THE CLERKS TIME SHEETS

Timesheet – Timesheets, as presented were signed by the Chairman.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.50pm
Signed ……………………………………….     Date ……………………………………………

